
 
 

February 2, 2024 
 
 
Mr. James Foster  
Base Realignment and Closure Division (ACSIM-ODB)  
2530 Crystal Drive (Taylor Building), Room 5000  
Arlington, VA 22202-3940  
 
Dear Mr. Foster, 
 
The United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) has completed its regulatory 
review of the Dunn Field West Vapor Intrusion Sampling and Analysis Plan (SAP), Revision 1 for 
the Defense Depot Memphis, Tennessee (DDMT); submitted by the United States Army 
(USARMY) in January 2024.  
 
The USEPA acknowledges that the changes incorporated into the SAP, Revision 1, satisfactorily 
addressed the regulator's concerns. Consequently, the USEPA approves this version as Final and 
requests that it be added to the Administrative Record. As always, the USEPA recognizes the 
USARMY for its efforts to further investigate the DDMT environmental conditions. 
 
If you have any questions about this letter, please contact me via email at martinez-
torres.fernando@epa.gov or at 404-695- 4991.  
 
          Sincerely, 
 
 
 

 Fernando Martinez Torres 
 Remedial Project Manager 
 Department of Defense Section 
 Superfund & Emergency Management Division 
 United States Environmental Protection Agency 

cc:  Jamie A. Woods, TDEC  
       William Millar, CALIBRE 
       Ben Bentkowski, USEPA, R4 
       Kevin Koporec, USEPA, R4 
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